
DARE COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION             March 13, 2023 

 

The Dare County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, March 13, 2023, at the 

Dare County Board of Commissioners Meeting Room in Manteo, NC. Members in attendance were 

Board Chairman Ron Payne, Vice-Chairman Barry Wickre, Mary Ellon Ballance, Susan Bothwell, 

Matt Brauer, David Twiddy, and Carl Woody. 

 

Chairman Payne called the meeting to order at 5:13 p.m. and requested a moment of silence.  

 

Next, District 1 Representative Barry Wickre provided the official welcome on behalf of the 

Board and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Following the Pledge, Chairman Payne requested a motion to amend the agenda to revise the 

Personnel Consent Agenda as discussed in closed session. Barry Wickre moved that the Board 

amend the agenda as requested. The motion was seconded by Mary Ellon Ballance and 

approved 7 to 0 by the Board. 

Mary Ellon Ballance then made a motion to approve the amended agenda. The motion was 

seconded by Matt Brauer and approved 7 to 0 by the Board. 

Next, Board Attorney Brian Shaw opened the floor for Public Comment, however, no one spoke 

during that time.  

During Announcements, Superintendent Basnight spoke briefly about the teaching and learning 

taking place in Dare County Schools and thanked the staff and administrators for all they do to 

help Dare County students. He also thanked the Board for their support and encouraged them to 

stop by the schools to see the exciting things happening in the classrooms.  

Next, Chairman Payne requested a motion to approve the following Consent Agenda. Carl Woody 

made a motion that the Board approve the consent agenda as requested. The motion was seconded by 

Matt Brauer and approved 7 to 0 by the Board. 

 

 Personnel  

 

Recommend the Board approve the personnel consent agenda as presented. 

 

 Minutes 

 

Recommend the Board approve the Board meeting minutes for the following dates:  

 

- February 13, 2023, Special Meeting  

- February 13, 2023, Regular Meeting 

 

 Finance 

 

Recommend the Board adopt the budget amendments as presented. 

 

 

 

 



 Other 

 

Recommend the Board approve the bids submitted by Applied Network Consulting Group, Inc. 

and Internetwork Engineering as submitted and authorize staff to finalize contracts documents 

for the purchase of E-Rate Category 2 equipment as requested.  

 

No items were presented under Reports and Items for Information and no business was discussed 

under Unfinished Business. Therefore, Mr. Payne moved on to New Business and turned the 

meeting over to Assistant Superintendent Steve Blackstock. 

 

For the first item under New Business, Mr. Blackstock presented revisions to Regulation 4400-R: 

Student Attendance for the Board’s consideration. Following the presentation, Mr. Blackstock 

opened the floor for comments and questions from the Board. Mr. Woody suggested that the 

second sentence of Item #6 under Reporting Attendance be revised in order to give parents the 

option of obtaining their child’s attendance record directly from the school should they have 

problems accessing the Parent Portal, and Mr. Basnight noted that the change would be made as 

requested. Mary Ellon Ballance then made a motion to approve the revisions to Regulation 4400-

R: Student Attendance Regulations as requested. The motion was seconded by Susan Bothwell 

and approved 7 to 0 by the Board.  

 

Next, Mr. Blackstock reviewed the school calendar law for North Carolina and presented a 

proposed calendar for School Year 2023-2024 for the Board’s consideration. He then opened the 

floor for questions and discussion by the Board. Following the discussion, Carl Woody made a 

motion that the Board adopt the proposed school calendar for School Year 2023-2024 as presented. 

The motion was seconded by Barry Wickre and approved 7 to 0 by the Board.  

 

Following New Business, Chairman Payne opened the floor for comments from the Board. 

No action was required. 

 

With there being no further business, Matt Brauer made a motion to adjourn. The motion was 

seconded by Carl Woody and approved unanimously by the Board. The meeting was adjourned 

at 5:38 p.m. 

 

  

 

_________________________________      ________________________________ 

Ron C. Payne, Board Chairman       Steve Basnight, Secretary  

  





 







 


